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Barriers and Opportunities

Good afternoon and thank you for giving me the opportunity to speak with you today. My name is Desiree Johnston. And I am here on behalf of the Australian disability DPO. I am honored, privileged and humbled to be attending the 7th annual COSP conference. I am from Northern Tasmania in Australia. At the age of 14 I was diagnosed with a cognitive disability called Asperger Syndrome. For those who are unaware of what that is it is a mild form of autism. The reason I applied for this opportunity is because I’d like to share my thoughts on what I believe is important in the disability sector and that is the right to make choices and to take risks.

I believe that if we allow our families, friends and those around us to take control of our choices and decisions in our lives then we aren’t given the opportunity to make our own decisions and learn to take risks. We will never know later within our life what the outcome would've been. We will never learn and discover the consequence of our own choices or decision. We would only have learned the consequence from the choice and decision that were made for us by those around us. 
The CRPD enshrines the right to personal decision making and I believe that at a fundamental level, at an everyday level, people with disabilities should have that right to make decisions about their own lives at every opportunity. As an advocate and self-advocate I try to work to ensure that people are aware of the rights of people with disabilities particularly decision making. People with disabilities should have the right to live where they choose, live with whom they choose and have rights and opportunities to take part in society.
When I was younger, my family didn’t allow me to make many decisions about my own life. I wasn’t able to choose the clothes I wore or the friends I saw. They thought that were protecting me, but for me, it was disempowering. I now live independently in supported accommodation. I live in my own unit and make my own decisions. Like everyone, I have good days and bad days. Sometimes I make mistakes, but they are my mistakes and I learn from them. People with disabilities should be given the same opportunities as everyone else to make mistakes. We all learn from mistakes, but if you are not given the chance to make them, then how can you learn? Learning about self-advocacy has increased my self-esteem and has also empowered me. I can now speak up for myself and tell people to ‘butt out’ if they are trying to control my decisions. I know that people try and take control because they are trying to look out for me but I can look out for myself, and if I can’t I will ask for help. I wish that every young person living with a disability could have the opportunity to become a self-advocate be able to speak out and make their own decisions. Even though we are young and have a disability, we deserve to be treated equally and be afforded the same opportunities as everyone else. 
Once again, thank you for giving me this opportunity. If anyone has any questions for me, I am happy to answer them.

Thank you.
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